
  1 

 
 
Wilson Spotlight 
Issue 301 
May 16, 2011 
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
NOTICE: The last issue of the Spotlight for this school year will be May 30. 
   Make sure to check the Daily Bulletin for news and updates. 
 
 
ART STUDENTS FINALISTS IN PORTLAND FARMERS MARKET REUSABLE BAG CONTEST 
Two of the three student finalists recently selected for the Portland Farmers Marker Reusable Bag 
Contest are Wilson students.  The Wilson students are Ekela Autry and Alder Gustafson Reynolds.  
Students were asked to create original artwork using the theme of “Grow, Nourish, Inspire”.  The 
contest celebrates 20 years of the Farmers Market.  As finalists, both Wilson students will each be 
awarded a $500 scholarship. Plus, on June 18th at 10:30am at the Portland State Farmers Market the 
winner of the bag design will be announced.  An additional $500 will be awarded to the winning design 
and the student who submits the winning design will have their artwork displayed on thousands of 
reusable canvas bags.   Congratulations and good luck to Ekela and Alder! 
 
 
WILSON STUDENT HONORED 
On Monday, May 2, Andrea Chin was honored at the Chinese Consolidated Benevolent Association's 
Dinner to honor high school seniors with the 2011 Female Athlete of the Year.  She has earned nine 
varsity letters.  Click here for a photo: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-
wilson/CCBA.JPG. Congratulations to Andrea and her parents, Gail and Bill Chin. 
 
 
WILSON STUDENT HONORED 
Last week PPS honored African American students in the second annual Young, Gifted & Black tribute 
at a central office reception for the students, their parents, teachers and school and district leaders.  
Wilson's honoree was Hibaq Adan.  Young, Gifted & Black recognizes outstanding African American 
students who have distinguished themselves in such areas as academics, leadership and community 
service. The tribute celebrates students who are surpassing stereotypes, peer pressure and negative 
beliefs about their potential.  Congratulations to Hibaq and her parents, Faiza Adan and Hussein 
Gude. 
 
 
WOMENʼS TENNIS WIN PIL AND ADVANCE TO STATE 
Congratulations to the Wilson Women's Tennis Team for winning 1st in the PIL.  Wilson has six 
players going to State!  Doubles teams: Justine Silberberg/Petra Jacobsen and Kate Loftus/Amy 
Whetter.  Singles: Maddie Samkutty and Rachel Casey.  Also, good job to Emilija Pereska for 
winning the consolation round!  Great job and we wish you the best of luck!! 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/CCBA.JPG
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/CCBA.JPG
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/files/school-wilson/CCBA.JPG
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WOMENʼS GOLFERS WIN PIL AND HEAD TO STATE 
Congratulations to the Wilson Women's Golf team for capturing the 2011 P.I.L. Golf Championship!!  
Good well done to the entire team: Victoria Patton (1st); Tori Jarmer (2nd); Sami Warner (3rd); 
Jessica Combs (6th); Sennan Justel; Elise Smith; and Renee Smith.  Great job! 
 
 
THREE STUDENTSʼ WORK SELECTED FOR PROMISING PLAYWRIGHTS WORKSHOP 
Congrats, Writers!  Wilsonʼs performing arts director, Jamie Miller is pleased to announce that three of 
Wilson's own have had their work selected for the Promising Playwrights workshops at Portland 
Center Stage's JAW playwriting festival in July!  Bijou Bottinelli, Jesse Turner, and Johnny 
Crawford have had their work chosen from all of the scripts presented at last week's Visions and 
Voices readings at the Gerding Theatre.  More information still to come, but check out the festival site: 
http://www.pcs.org/jaw/.  Wonderful work to them and to all of the Wilson students who participated in 
this year's Visions and Voices playwriting workshops! 
 
 
WILSON ATHLETICS INDIVIDUAL STATE QUALIFIERS 
Congratulations to the following Wilson student-athletes who have qualified for the OSAA State 
Championships. 
 
Womenʼs Golf:  Victoria Patton; Tori Jarmer; Jessica Combs; Sami Warner; Sennan Justel. 
 
Menʼs Golf: Michael Reid; Chris Paulson; Dimitri Rodriguez; Andrew Sanderson; Andy Michelotti. 
   
Womenʼs Tennis: Maddie Samkutty; Justine Silberberg; Kate Loftus; Petra Jacobsen; Amy Whetter; 
Rachel Casey. 
 
Menʼs Tennis: Matt Casey; Paul Warner; Jake Newhall; David Govshstein; Todd Johnson; Alec 
Berkley; Andrew Le. 
 
Track: Stephen Quartuccio; Jordan Shahrazi; Iiro Panula; Mariah Jones; Erica Dahl; Alyssa Bahe; 
Reece Richardson; Andrea Chin; Nick Isham; Kelly Olsen; Cailley Cole-Sigmon. 
 
Baseball and Softball Teams have qualified as well.   Both teams will host games next week (TBA). 
 
 
 
WOMENʼS LACROSSE WINS PIL CHAMPIONSHIP FOR 3RD STRAIGHT YEAR 
Wilson Women have again swept the PIL, with the Womenʼs Lacrosse team going undefeated once 
again.  They now progress to the playoffs and will play Lakeridge in the first round this Tuesday, 
May 17th at 7:00 in the Wilson stadium.  Come watch your awesome Wilson lacrosse team in 
action!  If Wilson wins, they will play again on Thursday, May 19th, 7:00 at Wilson. 
 
 
FIONA DEARTH NAMED PLAYER OF THE WEEK 
Fiona Dearth, Wilson lacrosse midfielder and co-captain, has been named as "Athlete of the Week" by 
the Portland Tribune.  Dearth will play for Amherst College in the highly-competitive NESCAC 
conference next year.  Congratulations to Fiona and her parents, Rosemary Furfey and Chris Dearth. 

http://www.pcs.org/jaw


  3 

 
TRACK AND FIELD ATHLETES FINISH STRONG AND HEAD TO STATE  
Congratulations to the Varsity Track and Field athletes for their fine performances at District last week.  
The girls placed 2nd in team competition and the boys placed 3rd. Eleven athletes qualified for the 
State meet in their individual events, based on a first or second place finish at the district meet:  First 
Place winners were: Stephen Quartuccio -shot put, also second in the discus;  Reece Richardson -
400m dash; Jordan Shahrazi - pole vault; Mariah Jones - discus; Erika Dahl - javelin; Kelly Olsen - 
high jump; Cailley Cole-Sigmon - 400m dash.  Second Place finishers were: Iiro Panula - shot put; 
Nick Isham - long jump; Alyssa Bahe - shot put; Andrea Chin -pole vault.  Other athletes that were 
top eight finishers at district were: Sierra Duarte, Kenna Meinhart, Amanda Keller, Ellen Meyers,  
Nicola Bachman, Sydney Dossett, Raven Hausmann-Howard, Hailey Barrow, Rana Wildgrube, 
Hana Sulmonetti, and Jamie Bergman for the girls. Hayden Young, Xavier Pierce, Connor Hall, 
Gabriel Penk, Tristan Anastas, Zach Minor, Camden Koshow, Robert Powers, AJ Keller, and 
Tyler Troutman for the guys. 
 
 
AUCTION RESULTS ARE IN, AND THEY ARE EXCELLENT! 
Thanks to our hard-working volunteers and supportive community we earned over $57,000 for Wilson 
High School! Included in this figure is $14,700 for the Wilson High School Foundation and $5,556 for 
the PTA. Twenty-two activity groups participated, earning much-needed funds for sports, music, 
drama, and academic clubs. The Auction Committee worked for many months to bring all the pieces 
together. Co-chairs Nancy Kurkinen and Annie Bottinelli led the effort, with the help of Committee 
members Gloria Leo, Suzanne Bevier, Carolyn Grill, Jill Abere, Stan Kleweno, Roseanne Levi, 
Lisa Massinger, and Richard Hollway. Wilson dad Joseph Carmody was the emcee.  
 
Many volunteers provided support behind the scenes and on the evening of the event: Erik Bergman, 
Mike Bottinelli, Christy Caton, Susan Crabtree, Chris Dearth, Marie Dolson, Angela Duarte, 
Allison Faherty, Alan Grill, Jennifer Helmer, Grover Hollway, Nicolle Jigarjian, Mike & Colleen 
Keyes, Juliana Levi, Scott Massinger, Frances Meyer, Anne & Gary Runde, Joe Runde, 
Elizabeth Samuels, Lynn Shrauger, Joanne Sheehy, Linda Venti, and Julie Westerman.  
 
Parent liaisons representing student activities from Softball to Speech and Debate coordinated their 
parent groups to bring in all the items on sale at the Auction: Sabrina Johnsen, Baseball; Jill Abere 
and Janine Blatt, Menʼs Basketball; Vicki Church, Womenʼs Basketball; Maureen Lawson, Cheer; 
Helle Rode, Choir; Mary Kiriakedis, Cross County/Track; Cindy Lum, Dance Team; Kimberly 
French and Ricka Palmrose, Drama; Kim Plutte, Emily Moser, and Chris Reid, Football; Susan 
Sanderson, Menʼs Golf; Evan Patton and Linda Jarmer, Womenʼs Golf; Rosanne Levi, Grad Nite 
Party; Gina Jones, Womenʼs Lacrosse; Janine Blatt, Rose City Rowing Club; David Dacklin, 
Womenʼs Rugby; Carolyn Smith Schiewe, Ski Team; Bill Chin, Snow Boarding Team; Nevenka 
Anastas, Menʼs Soccer; Lisa Broten, Gina Jones and Amanda Lemley, Womenʼs Soccer; Teri 
Price, Softball; Lori Lieberman, Speech and Debate; Olivia Lamb, Menʼs Tennis; Linnae 
Angerinos and Mary Kiriakedis, Womenʼs Tennis; Susan Sanderson, Volleyball; and Kent Dorsey, 
Wrestling.  
 
Thanks everyone for making this year's Auction a success! 
 
 
** 
WOMENʼS LACROSSE PLAYOFFS BEGIN 
Womenʼs Lacrosse Playoffs begin May 17th 7:00 at Wilson stadium and May 19th 7:00 at Wilson. 
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WILSON OFFERS TWO NEIL SIMON PRODUCTIONS 

Brighton Beach Memoirs - May 19th at 7pm and May 21st at 2pm 
  And 
Broadway Bound - May 20th, 21st at 7pm 

 
Two casts, two directors, two dramatic comedies from a loosely autobiographical trilogy by Neil 
Simon, focusing on the life of a Jewish boy and his family living in Brooklyn during the years 
bookending WWII.  General Admission is $10.00; Students is $8.00 at WHS Cosgrove Auditorium and 
Online at: https://www.ticketturtle.com/index.php?ticketing=whsta.  Box office opens at 1:15, doors at 
1:45 for 2pm shows.  Box opens at 6:15, doors at 6:45 for 7pm shows.  *Suitable for children 10 and 
over. 
 
 
WILSONʼS ANNUAL SPRING CLEAN UP, MAY 21 
Saturday, May 21st from 9am-Noon.  We are looking for volunteers (students, parents, teachers, 
community members) to help with raking, pulling weeds, planting and general beautification of our 
school.  After a great morning of gardening, Wilson will host a fun bbq for participants. This is a great 
community + school event.  We hope we get a great turn out this year!  For more information, please 
contact Erica Meyers at emeyers@pps.k12.or.us  or 503-916-6142. 
 
 
GRAD NIGHT IS JUST AROUND THE CORNER, JUNE 8 
Grad Night is just around the corner; Wednesday June 8th. Great prizes, lots of tasty food, fabulous 
activities - you don't want to miss this! 

• Register: Tickets are $80 each; scholarships available. Download the registration form at 
www.wilsongradnight.com. Contact Angela Duarte at: aduarte@techweb.com for more 
info. 

• Underclassman parents are needed to hand out instructions for Grad Night Party 
volunteers at the Graduation Ceremony (June 8th at Memorial Coliseum). Time will be 
from 6:30 to 7:45 p.m. Contact Megan Hessel at: mehessel@ipinc.net to volunteer. 

• Swimsuits will be collected at the senior barbecue on the 2nd. Bring your own towels. 
• Baby Pictures can be dropped off in the canister with polka dots in the office or emailed to 

Annie Bottinelli at: a.bottinelli@comcast.net. Please donʼt drop off originals; photos will not 
be returned. During the party, guess the most babies' names and win a prize! 

 
 
TOWN HALL MEETING, MAY 23 
Presented by C.A.R.S.A. (Community Action to Reduce Substance Abuse)  
and P.A.C.T. (Positive Action Concerning Teens) 
Letʼs hear your voice on Monday, May 23rd from 7 to 9 p.m. at the St. Barnabas Episcopal Church 
(2201 SW Vermont).  Join parents, community members, public officials, school administrators, 
teachers and students as we discuss ways to improve the southwest neighborhood.  Topics to be 
discussed include school climate, school infractions, underage drinking, marijuana use, social hosting, 
and health and wellness goals at Wilson High School.  Join Oregon Partnership, C.A.R.S.A. and 
P.A.C.T. to make a positive difference in your community!  For more information, contact Rosemary 
Schwimmer at 503-244-5211.  Note:  Please help spread the word!  This event is free and for the 
entire Wilson community. 

https://www.ticketturtle.com/index.php?ticketing=whsta
mailto:emeyers@pps.k12.or.us
http://www.wilsongradnight.com
mailto:aduarte@techweb.com
mailto:mehessel@ipinc.net
mailto:bottinelli@comcast.net
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PTA MEETING, MAY 25, 7PM TEACHERʼS LOUNGE 
This is the final meeting of the year, and your vote is needed to approve plans for next year, including 
budget items and board officers. Principal Sue Brent will provide an upate on budget, staffing 
reductions, and the planned schedule changes for all high schools next year. Counselor Kathryn Wolff 
will discuss the new Peer-to-Peer Counseling class planned for next year, which has been partially 
funded by PTA. 
 
 
PTA SEEKING OFFICERS FOR 2011/12 
There are 1460 reasons to be a member of next year's PTA Board: Support Wilson students by being 
on the PTA leadership team. Need more reasons? PTA board membership is an opportunity to get to 
know other parents and Wilson staff. PTA board membership takes less time than you think. If you like 
what PTA is doing, then join us to keep things moving in the right direction. Don't like what PTA is 
doing? Then get on board and be a force for positive change. It's your PTA, and your opportunity to be 
part of the Wilson community! 
 
We're still looking for nominations for vice-president, treasurer, membership coordinator, and 
volunteer coordinator. Contact the nominating committee to get more information, volunteer, or 
nominate someone: Christy Caton (christycaton@msn.com), Nevenka Anastas 
(nevenkee@gmail.com), Maggie Daly (daly8138@comcast.net). 
 
 
VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION BREAKFAST, JUNE 1 
Help us celebrate our wonderful volunteers at Wilson's Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast, Wednesday, 
June 1st at 9:00am in the Foyer.  We will have coffee, tea and a variety of pastries available.  Please 
RSVP to Erica Meyers at emeyers@pps.k12.or.us or call 503-916-6142. 
 
 
WILSON FOUNDATION SUPPORTS TEACHERS 
The Superintendantʼs proposed budget for has been released for the coming year.  Since the State 
allocations for schools is short of what will be needed to support schools at current levels, teaching 
positions will be lost and class sizes increased.  Even if the local option levy is passed on the 17th, 
Wilson will lose teaching positions in the coming year.  
 
The good news is that Wilson parents have an effective means of supporting our teachers and 
keeping class sizes down.  The Wilson Foundation provides funding which will allow Principal Sue 
Brent to retain teaching positions and classes which might otherwise be lost. 
 
The Wilson Foundation is about half way toward its goal of raising $100,000 this year.  Foundation 
volunteers will be calling Wilson parents in one final push during the week of May 23rd to reach our 
goal and to retain Wilson teachers. When the parent volunteer calls please give as generously as 
you can to the Foundation.  If you have already given to the Foundation this year, we thank you and 
ask you to consider giving another end of the year gift.  If you havenʼt yet given, please join all your 
fellow Wilson parents in supporting the Foundation.  You can give on the Wilson web 
site: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/939.htm. 

  
If you would like to help with this final Foundation fundraising effort please contact Chris Dearth at: 
dearth@pcez.com. 

mailto:christycaton@msn.com
mailto:nevenkee@gmail.com
mailto:daly8138@comcast.net
mailto:emeyers@pps.k12.or.us
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/939.htm
mailto:dearth@pcez.com
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WHO WANTS TO GO TO GREECE?  WOW! 
Wilson students will have the opportunity to study Grecian art and architecture during the summer of 
2012.  Retired Wilson architecture teacher Mark Mochon, current art teacher Martin Douglass and 
Wilson administrator Maude Lamont are working with EF (Education First) Educational Tours to make 
this possible.  Interested students and their parents are encouraged to visit Mr. Douglass in room 214 
or email mdouglas@pps.k12.or.us. 
 
To learn more about this opportunity, we are hosting our 2nd informational meeting on Tuesday, 
May 24th at 6:30PM in the library.   
 
 
SENIOR ISSUE OF THE STATESMAN, PRE-ORDER YOUR COPY NOW! 
Every spring it is a tradition at Wilson High School to release our highly anticipated Senior issue of the 
Statesman! This year, however, we are revolutionizing our newspaper. To commemorate 2011ʼs 
graduating class, we have created a full-color, glossy magazine for the first time since the Statesman 
started in 1956. We are excited to recognize our fellow students and show parents, faculty, and the 
community just what Wilson High School is made of. This year is a year of change and we want you to 
help us celebrate the accomplishments and contributions that this yearʼs graduating class has made! 
Pre-orders for the senior issue will be accepted May 23-May 27 for $2 a copy before going on sale 
May 30. Reserve your copy, as it is sure to sell out fast! 
 
 
DONATE YOUR USED STUDENT CLOTHING NOW AT WILSON for the 2011-2012 school year!  
 Weʼll be collecting donations for the PTA Clothing Center through May. The Center is closed during 
most of the summer but opens again in late August to provide clothing to kids for the 2011-2012 
school year. The back-to-school rush is the Center's busiest season and now is the time of year 
when we collect and process clothes for the Fall. With the downturn in the economy, the number 
of children requesting clothing from the Center is way up. Help brighten studentsʼ start of next school 
year by donating gently used clothes and shoes now! Supplies like backpacks and umbrellas are also 
needed. The Center provides free clothing to students in need within the Portland Public school 
district. It is entirely volunteer-run and dependent on donations. There is a labeled white bin in the 
main office where you or your kids can drop clothes anytime the office is open. Tax receipt donation 
forms and applications for obtaining clothes from the Center are available from the office staff. 
Questions? Call Mari Vandewettering, 503-464-7899. 
 
** 
SPECIAL EDUCATION PTA OF PORTLAND (SEPTAP) MAY GENERAL MEETING, MAY 17 
Welcome parents, educators and community members!  May General Meeting, including a 
presentation from Jennifer Jackson, Interim Director of Special Education/ISS.  Vote for your new 
officers for 2011-2012; hear update from PPS Interim Director of Integrated Student Services; hear 
updates on possibility of applying for Portland Schools Foundation Equity Grants; learn about 
community resources/advocacy organizations.  Tuesday, May 17 from 6:30-8pm.  Beverly Cleary 
Fernwood cafeteria, 1915 NE 33rd Ave, two blocks north of NE Broadway), refreshments provided. 
Questions:  www.septap.org or email: septap.portland@gmail.com. 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mdouglas@pps.k12.or.us
http://www.septap.org
mailto:portland@gmail.com
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OPPORTUNITY TO MEET WITH ADMISSION REPS FROM JESUIT COLLEGES, MAY 19 
Fifteen excellent Jesuit colleges will be in Portland on Thursday, May 19, from 6:00pm until 7:30pm at 
the Jesuit High School Student Center (9000 SW Beaverton-Hillsdale Hwy). Admissions 
representatives will be there to give you information about the schools. School included are: Creighton 
U, Fordham U, Gonzaga U, Loyola Marymount U, Loyola U-Chicago, Loyola U-New Orleans, 
Marquette U, Regis U, Saint Louis U, St. Peter's U, Santa Clara U, Seattle U, U of San Francisco, and 
Xavier U. This is a great opportunity to get some personal time with an admissions representative! 
  
 
HEALTH INFORMATION MANAGEMENT CAREER HIGHLIGHT, JUNE 3 
Event includes hands-on activities in the areas of health information specialists, medical 
transcriptionists, and coders. Friday, June 3, 2011;  9:00 am - 12:00 noon at Providence Office Park, 
1235 NE 47th Ave., Suite 209, Portland, OR.  To register, go to: www.providence.org/schooloutreach. 
You must both register online and send in the downloaded registration form.  Registration closes on 
May 27, 2011.  Questions, Deb Murray, School to Work Consortium, Email:  tricostw@gmail.com, 
Phone:  503-261-8339. 
 
 
INTENSIVE CHINESE LANGUAGE PSU SUMMER PROGRAM, BEGINS JUNE 20 OR JUNE 27 
8 weeks for $750. Scholarships Available. Sessions begin on June 20 or June 27 and end 
on August 12, 2011.  Classes meet 2 hours per day, Monday – Friday at Portland State University.  
The class will be highly interactive, using a fun situational method of language learning. Students 
will receive 4 credits for the 8-week course. This program is for individuals 15 or older with an 
interest in learning Chinese. Participants should have no background in Chinese. Students will be 
expected to spend about 2 hours everyday on self-managed study.  COST:  $500 for 4 credits plus 
a $250 lab fee. Books are about $50.  The lead teacher will be Prof. Hao-Hsiang Liao from Ohio 
State University who has taught Chinese at Harvard and Williams College.  He will be joined by 
teacher-trainees of the PSU/ALLEX teacher training program. This program is sponsored by the 
Dept. of World Languages and Literatures at PSU, in collaboration with the Alliance for Language 
Learning and Educational Exchange (ALLEX).  HOW TO APPLY: For Information or to get an 
application please contact: Tom@Allex.org  or call 607-218-2130. 
 
 
SUMMER BASKETBALL CAMPS FOR BOYS AND GIRLS 
Every June, the basketball coaching staff at Wilson High School offers basketball day camps in 
Wilson's main gym for boys and girls entering 4th through 9th grades. The boys' Camp is June 20-24; 
girls' Camp is June 27-July 1. To learn more and to register online, please visit: 
http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps/. 
 
 
ALUMNI BASEBALL GAME/SOCIAL DATE, JUNE 25 
Saturday, June 25, at 11:00AM, is the annual alumni game.  A no-host social will be held after the 
games at the Cider Mill, now owned by Toby Harris (ʻ89), for alumni, family, and friends.  
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.providence.org/schooloutreach
mailto:tricostw@gmail.com
mailto:Tom@Allex.org
http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps
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BASEBALL GOLF TOURNAMENT, JUNE 26  
Sunday, June 26, is the date for the annual Wilson Baseball shotgun golf scramble fundraiser at 
Meriwether National Golf Club in Hillsboro.  Registration form link below and on the website, 
www.wilsonhsbaseball.com. 
 

 
2ND ANNUAL IN THE BAG:  BENEFIT FOR THE ARTS… DONATIONS WANTED 
We had such a great time with the first purse sale that we are gearing up for the next one (Nov 2011) 
to benefit Wilson High Schoolʼs choir, orchestra, band, drama and visual arts.  Purses will be collected 
in waves.  First wave of purse donations  New • Designer • Vintage • Handmade Purses.   

 
Drop off your first wave of donations at: Wilson High School, Erica Meyerʼs office.   
 
Next wave: celebrity purses and bags. Hold onto your gently-used purses, those will be collected 
later this year.  Questions: Linda Doyle (Lsdoyle@earthlink.net) or Jaci Evans (JLE184@comcast.net). 
 
** 
GOOD FOOD MOVIE, MAY 17 
Food Front in Hillsdale and the Hillsdale Library present:  Good Food, a film about sustainable food 
and farming in the Pacific Northwest, Tuesday, May 17 from 6:15-7:45pm at the Hillsdale Library. 
 
 
CAPITOL HILL ES CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION IS COMING! 
Believe it or not, in 2013 Capitol Hill school turns 100!  We are just beginning the planning, and if you 
are interested in becoming involved in the committee, please email co-chairs Carol Lidberg and Krista 
Peterson at, capitolhill100@gmail.com. We are inviting current and past CHS parents, CHS Alumni, 
staff and community members to be part of our committee.  All we ask is that you commit to being 
involved for a two-year period.  Our goal is to host several events, both for current students and the 
community, and give a gift to the school.  We will need folks to help plan events, create a database of 
alumni students and staff, coordinate, communicate and execute.   
 
Calling all Artists/Graphic Designers - The 100 Year Committee is seeking artists and graphics 
designers in the CHS community to submit a logo design for our celebration.  We need a design that 
can be used on posters, banners and t-shirts, etc.  The design should have both a color (3-colors 
max) and b/w options.  Please email, capitolhill100@gmail.com by June 15th to indicate your intention 
to submit.  Submissionsʼ format to be electronic file (PDF file preferred), to the same email by July 
29th.  The 100 Year Committee will determine the winning entry.  Questions - Contact Carol Lidberg 
and Krista Peterson at capitolhill100@gmail.com. 
 
** 
2010-2011 STATEMENTS ARTICLE SUBMISSION DEADLINES 
If you would like to get an article included in the Statements newsletter, submit articles to Kathy 
Kersey, Secretary to the Wilson Principal on the dates listed below. 

New articles due       E-Mailing dates 
Monday, Jun 20 for Back-to-School     Jul 11 

 
** 
WHS Daily Bulletin   Send to:  wilsonbulletin@yahoo.com 

http://www.wilsonhsbaseball.com
mailto:Lsdoyle@earthlink.net
mailto:JLE184@comcast.net
mailto:capitolhill100@gmail.com
mailto:capitolhill100@gmail.com
mailto:capitolhill100@gmail.com
mailto:wilsonbulletin@yahoo.com
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HAVE GOOD NEWS TO SHARE?   Send the details to Linda Doyle at: Lsdoyle@earthlink.net 
 
PTA SCRIP ORDERS, ORDER SCRIP NOW ...Get your Scrip order in ... If you would like to order 
Scrip, please email Martha at: mailto:schulte@easystreet.net  or call 503-244-5072. 
 
** 
ATHLETIC SCHEDULE - All schedules subject to change.  Check with coaches and the players. 
 
Monday, May 16, 2011 
Baseball – Varsity Barlow @ Wilson 4:30 Early release-3:00 
Softball – Varsity Franklin @ Wilson 4:00 Early release-2:45 
Menʼs Golf – State Tournament (Quail Valley) Release all day 
Womenʼs Golf – State Tournament (Emerald Valley) Release all day 
 
Tuesday, May 17, 2011 
Baseball – Varsity @ Central Catholic (Sckavone) 4:30 Early release-2:45 
Baseball – JV2 Sunset @ Wilson 5:00 
Menʼs Golf – State Tournament (Quail Valley) Release all day 
Womenʼs Golf – State Tournament (Emerald Valley) Release all day 
Womenʼs Lacrosse Playoffs begin against Lakeridge 7:00 at Wilson stadium 
 
Wednesday, May 18, 2011 
Boyʼs Lacrosse TBD Play-In Game TBD   
 
Thursday, May 19, 2011 
Baseball – Varsity Play-in here (TBA) 4:30 
Softball – Varsity Play-in here (TBA) 4:00 
Menʼs Tennis – State Tournament (Portland Tennis Center) Release all day 
Womenʼs Tennis – State Tournament (Tualatin Hills) Release all day 
 
Friday, May 20, 2011 
Menʼs Tennis – State Tournament (Portland Tennis Center) Release all day 
Womenʼs Tennis – State Tournament (Tualatin Hills) Release all day 
Track – State Meet (University of Oregon)) Release all day 
Boyʼs Lacrosse TBD Playoffs- 1st Round TBD   
 
Saturday, May 21, 2011 
Menʼs Tennis – State Tournament (Portland Tennis Center) 
Womenʼs Tennis – State Tournament (Tualatin Hills) 
Track – State Meet (University of Oregon)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:Lsdoyle@earthlink.net
mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
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STATE COMPETITIONS 
State Track Meet - May 20-21, 2011 at the University of Oregon (All day) 
Women's Golf - May 16-17, 2011 at Emerald Valley, Creswell (All day) 
Men's Golf - May 16-17, 2011 at Quail Valley, Banks (All day) 
Women's Tennis - May 19-21, 2011 at Tualatin Hills Center (All day) 
Men's Tennis - May 19-21, 2011 at Portland Tennis Center (All day) 
Baseball - May 19, 2011 Play-in game @ Wilson 4:30 (Parkrose or Dalles-Wahtonka) 
Softball - May 19, 2011 Play-in game @ Wilson (Hermiston/Pendleton/Hood River or Milwaukee or St. 
Helen's) 
Womenʼs Lacrosse Playoffs begin May 17th 7:00 at Wilson stadium. If Wilson wins, they will play 
again on Thursday, May 19th, 7:00 at Wilson. 
 
 
 
WOMENS WEBSITE:  www.wilsonlax.com 
 
BOYS LAX WEBSITE: http://www.wilsonlax.org/ 
 
** 
ALUMNI BASEBALL GAME/SOCIAL DATE, JUNE 25 
Saturday, June 25, at 11:00AM, is the annual alumni game.  A no-host social will be held after the 
games at the Cider Mill, now owned by Toby Harris (ʻ89), for alumni, family, and friends.  
 
ALUMNI NEWS ... Wilson High School official alumni website: http://www.wilsonalumni.com 
 
ALUMNI CLASS REUNIONS ... To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: 
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/reunions.htm 
 
LOOKING FOR WILSON GRADUATES WHO HAVE SERVED OR ARE SERVING IN MILITARY 
A new Alumni webpage to honor Wilsonʼs Military Graduates has been created on the schoolʼs 
alumni website. To add your name and information to the archive of Military Graduates, click on this 
link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html. 
 
PPS ATHLETIC WEBSITE   Daily WHS Sports Schedules at http://www.pilathletics.com/ 
 
PHONE #  Wilson  503-916-5280 . Attendance 503-916-5294 . Athletic Hotline 503-916-3689 
 
WEATHER & EMERGENCY CLOSURE   http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
FACULTY/STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION - If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson 
go to: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
** 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.wilsonlax.com
http://www.wilsonlax.org
http://www.wilsonalumni.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/reunions.htm
http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html
http://www.pilathletics.com
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
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WHAT'S HAPPENING AT WILSON 
all dates are subject to change; always check events for possible date/time changes 
check with your counselor to confirm time, location, requirements for SAT and ACT test dates 
 
For complete calendar listings, see official school calendar online at: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/ 
 
MAY 
21 Wilsonʼs Annual Spring Clean Up, 9am to Noon 
25 General PTA meeting 7pm Faculty Lounge 
30  Last issue of Spotlight for the school year 
 
JUNE 
1 Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast 9:00am in the Foyer 
8 Grad Night Party following graduation ceremony 
14 Last Day of School 
20-24 Boyʼs Summer Basketball Camp http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps/ 
27-July 1 Girlʼs Summer Basketball Camp http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps/ 
25 Wilson Alumni Baseball Game, no-host social at Cider Mill following game 
26 Wilson Baseball Golf Tournament 1pm Meriwether National Golf Club in Hillsboro 
 
For current and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight, see: http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/. Tell a friend 
about the Wilson Spotlight and encourage them to sign up. To subscribe or unsubscribe or to send 
suggestions, contact Linda Doyle at, Lsdoyle@earthlink.net. 
 
 
 
Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in 
society.  All individuals and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, 
without regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or 
sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, Oregon School District is an equal 
opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional accommodations 
in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 e-mail: mlamont@pps.k12.or.us. 

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson
http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps
http://wilsonyouthbasketball.com/summer-camps
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